
In Memory of Stanley Carpenter
January 25, 1955 – October 1, 2023

Stan worked tirelessly to ensure the success of the SVVSCC’s
(Susquehanna Valley Vintage Sports Car Club) premier events. In
fact, Stan pushed forward before there was an official club.  Stan
was one of the founding fathers of SVVSCC.  He was at the
meeting when the club “inherited” the British Car Show called
the “Meeting of the Marques” aka MOM.  After SVVSCC
became official several months after our first MOM, the club
already was in the process of a second endeavor, the first
“Hershey Vintage Hillclimb”.  Stan was the Public Relations
Representation for the club and was a major contributor to its
success for the eight years it ran.

MOM after many years as a British Car Show, became “Meeting
of the Marques International Concourse”.  A multi marque car
show but to be true to its beginning, has four British Classes and
one British Motorbike class, along-side a North American,
European, Asian and a Wild Card class.  For about five years, the
club turned MOM into a two-day event.  The first day was
“Artistry on Wheels”, the car show.  The second day was
“Artistry in Motion” a road rally/tour event.   In the end MOM
has flourished for 25 years since SVVSCC took it over.  This
achievement is mostly because of Stan’s direct leadership and
planning for the future.

It was a joy to work a car show with Stan as he would never shy
away from promoting vintage cars to passerby’s who would stop
to look at his gorgeous 1972 Jaguar E-Type automobile, which he
named the “Silver Bullet.”  He would allow young folks to sit in it
and dream of maybe owning a car like that someday.

So, Stan (a.k.a Mr. MoM), you, your enthusiasm, guidance, and
your infectious smile are missed, Rest in Peace.

From your family at SVVSCC


